
 

 

 

 

 
  

February 2019  

Dear Friends,  

But I see another law in my members, warring against the law of my mind, and bringing me into 

captivity to the law of sin which is in my members. (Rom. 7:23 KJV)  

From whence come wars and fightings among you? come they not hence, even of your lusts that war in 

your members? (Jas. 4:1 KJV)  

Dearly beloved, I beseech you as strangers and pilgrims, abstain from fleshly lusts, which war against 

the soul; 12 Having your conversation honest among the Gentiles: that, whereas they speak against you 

as evildoers, they may by your good works, which they shall behold, glorify God in the day of visitation. 

(1 Pet. 2:11-12 KJV)  

I came across this story a while ago. 

An old Cherokee is teaching his grandson about life. “A fight is going on inside me,” he said to the boy. 

“It is a terrible fight and it is between two wolves. One is evil – he is anger, envy, sorrow, regret, greed, 

arrogance, self-pity, guilt, resentment, inferiority, lies, false pride, superiority, and ego.” He continued, 

“The other is good – he is joy, peace, love, hope, serenity, humility, kindness, benevolence, empathy, 

generosity, truth, compassion, and faith. The same fight is going on inside you – and inside every other 

person, too.” The grandson thought about it for a minute and then asked his grandfather, “Which wolf 

will win?” The old Cherokee simply replied, “The one you feed.”  

It fascinated me to see how closely this resembled the verses in the New Testament represented above. 

There is no doubt that this war is going on in every person and needs to be waged with seriousness. In 

our time we need not go far to find the malice, hate and enmity generated by the evil wolf; the sin 

nature. The political rancor of our time is a convincing enough proof of this conflict. Rising levels of 

antisemitism, racism and selfishness of every form demonstrate that the world definitely feeds the 

wicked wolf. Even within Christendom we all too often hear language that does not reflect the new 

nature but rather reinforces the values of the old. We also know that we, by nature cannot and do not 

feed the new nature. That feeding can only take place by the Holy Spirit as Paul continues in Romans 7  

O wretched man that I am! who shall deliver me from the body of this death? 25 I thank God through 

Jesus Christ our Lord. So then with the mind I myself serve the law of God; but with the flesh the law of 

sin.  

There is therefore now no condemnation to them which are in Christ Jesus, who walk not after the flesh, 

but after the Spirit. (Rom. 7:24-8:1 KJV)  

It is indeed time for us to feed the new nature by Word and Sacrament and to pray God’s Spirit to bring 

renewal to this fallen world. As we have begun a new year may we seek such an epiphany in the name 

and image of our Lord Jesus Christ.  

God’s Peace,  

Jay Weidner  

Inter-Lutheran Theological Seminary 
 
914 Pine Street, PO Box 449, Hancock, MI 49930 ▪ (906) 482-3337 ▪ www.ilseminary.org  

 

 

a Minnesota Corporation

  



 

      

 
 

DONATIONS RECEIVED… 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In memory of Jack Tibbs 
from Joyce Tibbs  

 

In memory of Jana Pile 
from Joyce Tibbs 

 

In memory of Jill Sanko 
from Joyce Tibbs 

 

In memory of Becky Kozyra 
from Joyce Tibbs 

 

In memory of Tom Mickelsen 
from Joyce Tibbs 

 
In memory of Gary Lee 

from Stewart Lee 
 

In memory of Rev. Kenneth & Verna 
Hendrickson 

from Deborah Hendrickson 

 
In memory of Harold Myrmel 

from Kevin Myrmel 
 

In memory of Ross Wolfe 
from Paul Renne 

 
 

 

In memory of Kirk & Milly Otto 
from Kirk Jr. & Carol Otto 

 

In memory of Ron & Thelma Jones 
from Kirk Jr. & Carol Otto 

 

In memory of Peter Bergstedt 
from Wayne & F. Anne Waldal 

 
In memory of Walter Hendrickson 

from Verna A. Hendrickson 

 

In memory of Pete Sandretto Sr. 
from Donna Flaherty 

 

In memory of Audrey Harjala 
from Verna A. Hendrickson 

Ann Lepisto 
 

In honor & memory of Jack & Betty Bergstedt 
from Pastor Bruce & Wendy Bergstedt 

 

In honor & memory of Jack Munter 
from Pastor Bruce & Wendy Bergstedt 

 

In memory of William & Darlene Dorvinen 
from Joy Dorvinen 

 

                                                                             
THANK YOU for supporting the Inter-Lutheran Seminary by making your 

Amazon purchases through AmazonSmile on behalf of seminary. $253.70 was 

donated to the seminary during 2018.  

 

Have you ever have used Amazon.com to do your shopping? Now AmazonSmile offers 

the same products, same prices and same service and will also donate 0.5% of the 

price of your eligible AmazonSmile purchases to Inter-Lutheran Theological 

Seminary whenever you shop on AmazonSmile.  

Simply log use in by using this link…. 

http://smile.amazon.com/ch/41-0918317  

which will bring you directly to smile.amazon.com in support of our organization. 

 

http://smile.amazon.com/ch/41-0918317


 

 

                                                                    

 

 

The Thrivent Choice® program offers a way members can recommend where Thrivent Financial 
distributes some of its charitable outreach funds. As a benefit member, your ownership of Thrivent 

Financial products and services help make this support possible.  
 

In 2018, the Inter-Lutheran Seminary received $2,470 in Choice Dollars and WE THANK 

YOU FOR THAT! 

 
Remember….If you are an eligible member 16 and older you can recommend how to distribute 

Thrivent Financial charitable grant funds thought Choice Dollars®. Member eligibility and the 
Choice Dollars designated are based on: 

• Holding a Thrivent Financial volunteer leadership position; or  
• Having $750 or more in annual premiums of qualifying insurance products; or  

• Having $20,000 or more in contract value of qualifying products.  

For more information about Choice Dollars, visit http://www.Thrivent.com/thriventchoice or call 
800-847-4836 or contact your local Thrivent Financial representative. 
 

 

                                                            
 

HERE'S ANOTHER WAY YOU CAN HELP THE SEMINARY 

 
Several years ago, the Seminary board of directors established the Inter-Lutheran Seminary Endowment 
Fund. Funds contributed to the endowment are not used for current day to day operations. Only the 
annual earnings of the endowment will be used for the seminary’s needs thereby ensuring the continued 
existence of this funding source. This is the preferred method used by many non-profit entities, 
especially ongoing religiously focused organizations such as seminaries.  
 
While this is an excellent strategy, it has proven a challenge for us to actually meet the minimum funding 
requirements. Until now, the fund has existed but remained unfunded. By the Lord’s grace we have been 
blessed with a large contribution to fund the Inter-Lutheran Seminary Endowment Fund. We would love to 
build on this generous contribution to grow our endowment into a major source of ongoing seminary 
support. 
 
Although the seminary still needs the financial ongoing regular contributions of our supporters, please 
consider the endowment fund for your planned giving needs. The seminary has chosen the InFaith 
Community Endowment Fund (the renamed Lutheran Brotherhood Foundation) to administer our 
endowment fund. They will provide experienced legal advice to help guide you with any contribution 
questions done through estate planning in addition to lump sum contributions, IRAs, property and 
securities. For more additional information, please contact Kirk Otto, Jr. at (715) 294-4343 or Cheryl 
Hendrickson at (906) 482-3337.  
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